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SUBJECT

Transportation issues affecting women and their families; a report by the King County Women’s Advisory Board (“KCWAB”).

SUMMARY

This briefing will summarize the KCWAB’s recommendations on transportation issues, based on the Board’s study of these issues during the past year.
BACKGROUND

The King County Women's Advisory Board was established in 1978 to address issues of concern to women.  The Board makes recommendations on programs and services to meet the needs, rights and well-being of women and their families.
The Board is comprised of 15 individuals:  two nominated by the King County Executive to serve as at-large members; nine members selected by the County Council members to represent each council district, and four additional at-large members selected by Council members.  The Executive submits all nominations to the Council for confirmation.
This year’s work on transportation included a workshop with a presentation by Chair Phillips and a facilitated panel discussion.  Today’s presentation will discuss the Board’s recommendations resulting from this work.

Prior Board accomplishments include work relating to such issues as:

· Young women aging out of foster care in King County.

· Issues affecting women in South King County, including a regional town forum.

· A pilot project around the issues of domestic violence and sexual assault, before there was a systematic response to those concerns.

· Research on issues related to women working in the sex industry.

· An overall needs assessment about women in King County.

· A study conducted by KCWAB resulted in a change of release times from the downtown jail from midnight to six a.m. This change allows former inmates to connect with services and integrate smoothly back into the community.

· A study on the impact of unemployment on older women demonstrated that they were disproportionately affected by a lagging economy, often being “first fired, last hired.”
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